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Congressman Smith's Capitol Report - Missouri Heroes

Congressman Smith Capitol Report
Missouri Heroes
May 26, 2017
 
Time at the lake or on the river, barbeques and kicking off summer with family and
friends – Memorial Day is a time where we celebrate our freedom, but we must stop to
remember the cost. It is a day for us to remember those who died fighting for our country
and protecting our way of life. Before you set off to enjoy summer, I ask that you pause to
remember and honor Memorial Day with me.
 
I visited the local VFW in Cape Girardeau recently which is named after three Missouri
heroes. Lloyd Dale Clippard, Richard Gene Wilson and Robert Lee Taylor, Jr. Clippard
was a member of the U.S. Navy and just 19 years old when he became Cape Girardeau’s
first WWII casualty. He had been on duty for three short months when he and his fellow
sailors were attacked by the Japanese at Pearl Harbor. His remains were never recovered
and are entombed in the hull of the USS Utah. Wilson was a combat medic for the U.S.
Army in the Korean War. He died trying to rescue a wounded soldier at the Battle of
Yongju. Taylor was an Army Infantryman in Vietnam. He died in combat in the Dinh
Tuong Province, fighting against the threat of Communism, and was awarded the Purple
Heart and Bronze Star.
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This week, I heard stories from Forest O’Neill of Rolla who recalled many of his fellow
Marines that were lost in battle against North Korea. It was December of 1950, Forest and
his fellow Marines were fighting their way out of the Chosin Reservoir in temperatures
that were 20 and 30 degrees below zero. Sadly, not everyone made it out alive, but Forest
and his fellow Marines made sure everyone, dead or alive, made it home.
 
During the Vietnam War, Missouri lost 1,422 brave soldiers. Earl Wayne Ellis, Dennis
Edward Isgrig, Charles Wayne Buntion, Warren Paul Seawel, Frederick John Shuh and
Larry Lee Thomure along with too many others are honored on the Vietnam Memorial
Wall in D.C. If you aren’t able to pay tribute in person, I encourage you to visit
VirtualWall.org and learn more about those from Missouri who made the ultimate
sacrifice for their country.
 
Today we fight a new war, the Global War on Terror. This war has presented new
challenges but the bravery, heroism and sacrifice of Missourians has remained unchanged.
Army Sergeant Robert Gene Davis from Jackson, Missouri gave his life for freedom in
Afghanistan. As Davis’ convoy charged forward, an improvised explosive device
detonated underneath his Humvee. Army Specialist James R. Burnett, Jr. from Stoddard
County was killed in action by an improvised explosive device in Afghanistan as well.
Staff Sergeant Bradley Joe Skelton of Gordonville volunteered to come out of retirement
and go on another tour of duty with the Missouri National Guard. It was during this
second tour when he was killed by a roadside bomb in Baghdad.
 
As we pause to remember those we’ve lost, I am inspired by Korean War Veteran Forest
O’Neill who said “Don’t give up. Never quit.” It’s difficult to put my depth of gratitude
into words. Thank you feels insufficient compared to what these families have endured.
From World War II, The Korean War and Vietnam to the Wars in Afghanistan and Iraq,
Missourians have fought bravely and died valiantly. Their families have sacrificed dearly,
but as we celebrate our freedoms this weekend, we know their sacrifices are not in vain.
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U.S. Rep. Smith Announces Congressional Art Competition Winner

Smith congratulates finalists and announces winner, Makayla Cahill with
“Reflections of Youth”

Park Hills, Missouri - Congressman Jason Smith congratulated Congressional Art
Competition finalists and announced the winner during a reception at Mineral Area
College on Saturday. Makayla Cahill from Salem R-80 High School won the 8th
Congressional District Competition with a mosaic of a young girl from Salem entitled
“Reflections of Youth.”
 
“Makayla’s piece had so much detail and truly captured the life and joy in the young
girl’s eyes,” said Congressman Smith.
 
Cahill said she chose to do a mosaic because it was something she had not tried before
and thought it would be a good medium to present her artistic vision.
 
Cahill’s piece “Reflections of Youth” will be displayed in the United States Capitol for a
full year and she will receive two round trip tickets to Washington, D.C. to attend the
Congressional Art Competition reception with other art competition winners from across
the country.
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There were six finalists from across the 8th Congressional District. In addition to Cahill,
Baylee Bilyeu from Salem R-80 High School was a finalist along with Sophie Bollinger
from Perryville High School, ZuZu Smugala from Farmington R-7 High School, Alicia
Aubuchon from Bismarck R-5 High School and Rachel Wichern from Saxony Lutheran
High School in Cape Girardeau.
 
“All of the finalists are so talented and I know it was difficult for the judges to choose a
winner,” said Congressman Smith. “As always, I am extremely impressed with the
students’ artistic gifts and am glad I was able to get to know these incredible young
artists.”
 
The Congressional Art Competition is an annual event for high school students held each
spring.
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President Proclaims Memorial Day as Day of Prayer for Permanent Peace

President Donald J. Trump Proclaims Memorial Day, May 29, 2017, as a Day of Prayer
for Permanent Peace

PRAYER FOR PEACE, MEMORIAL DAY, 2017

BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

A PROCLAMATION

Memorial Day is our Nation's solemn reminder that freedom is never free.  It is a moment
of collective reflection on the noble sacrifices of those who gave the last measure of
devotion in service of our ideals and in the defense of our Nation.  On this ceremonious
day, we remember the fallen, we pray for a lasting peace among nations, and we honor
these guardians of our inalienable rights.

This year, we commemorate the centennial anniversary of America's entry into World
War I.  More than 4.7 million Americans served during The Great War, representing more
than 25 percent of the American male population between the ages of 18 and 31 at the
time.  We remember the more than 100,000 Americans who sacrificed their lives during
"The War to End All Wars," and who left behind countless family members and loved
ones.  We pause again to pray for the souls of those heroes who, one century ago, never
returned home after helping to restore peace in Europe.

On Memorial Day we honor the final resting places of the more than one million men and
women who sacrificed their lives for our Nation, by decorating their graves with the stars
and stripes, as generations have done since 1868.  We also proudly fly America's beautiful
flag at our homes, businesses, and in our community parades to honor their memory.  In
doing so, we pledge our Nation's allegiance to the great cause of freedom for which they
fought and ultimately died.

In honor and recognition of all of our fallen service members, the Congress, by a joint



resolution approved May 11, 1950, as amended (36 U.S.C. 116), has requested the
President issue a proclamation calling on the people of the United States to observe each
Memorial Day as a day of prayer for permanent peace and designating a period on that
day when the people of the United States might unite in prayer.  The Congress, by
Public Law 106-579, has also designated 3:00 p.m. local time on that day as a time
for all Americans to observe, in their own way, the National Moment of
Remembrance.

NOW, THEREFORE, I, DONALD J. TRUMP, President of the United States of
America, do hereby proclaim Memorial Day, May 29, 2017, as a day of prayer for
permanent peace, and I designate the hour beginning in each locality at 11:00 a.m. of
that day as a time when people might unite in prayer.  I urge the press, radio,
television, and all other information media to cooperate in this observance.

I further ask all Americans to observe the National Moment of Remembrance beginning
at 3:00 p.m. local time on Memorial Day.  

I also request the Governors of the United States and its Territories, and the appropriate
officials of all units of government, to direct that the flag be flown at half-staff until
noon on this Memorial Day on all buildings, grounds, and naval vessels throughout the
United States and in all areas under its jurisdiction and control.  I also request the people
of the United States to display the flag at half-staff from their homes for the customary
forenoon period.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twenty-fourth day of May, in
the year of our Lord two thousand seventeen, and of the Independence of the United
States of America the two hundred and forty-first.

DONALD J. TRUMP
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Congressman Jason Smith's Capitol Report - Friday, May 19, 2017

The Frontlines of a Flood
May 19, 2017
 
On Saturday, April 29, waters began rising in southeast and south central Missouri. As
quickly as the waters rose, first responders and volunteers sprang into action.
 
Ozark County was in one of the hardest hit areas. Their Emergency Management Director
told me they realized how bad it was getting Saturday night around midnight. About this
time, the James Bridge over the White River disappeared. With the bridge washed out, the
Tecumseh Volunteer Fire Department had to split their territory in half and deploy two
teams of firefighters. Even as some of their own homes filled with water, between
Saturday night and Sunday morning, the teams conducted ten swift water rescues. When it
was time for search and rescue, volunteer fire departments from across Ozark County
pitched in to check house by house for people who may be stranded or hurt and help man
the emergency operations center.
 
In Thomasville, one man had to rescue his elderly relatives by boat. Before the rain
started, he moved his relatives to a house where he thought they would be safe. After all,
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the ground floor of the home was six feet higher than the 100-year flood stage. But as the
night wore on, water was rising quickly in the home. The man’s family was trapped in the
second floor of the house. So, he tried to reach the house by tractor, but the water was too
deep. Then he tried to reach the house by road grader, but the water was still too deep.
Finally, the man’s nephew arrived with his bass boat and they pulled their family to safety
just in the nick of time.
 
For every story of heroism and selflessness over the past few weeks, there have been a
hundred more just like it. Everyone I’ve talked with has told me that the way the water
came up was simply unbelievable. What’s more unbelievable is how even with homes
destroyed, businesses flooded, farms that lost fence lines, fields that were washed out and
livestock scattered everywhere, first responders and volunteers took care of their
communities before they took care of themselves. Two firefighters from Ozark County
lost their houses, but they were still out on the frontlines of the flood, helping everyone
else.
 
In Reynolds County, Town & Country is the only grocery store. The flood put the store
under three feet of water. When local members of the community heard that the Town &
Country manager could use help clearing mud off the shelves and emptying the store of
water-soaked food, they got right to work. With their help, the store would be up and
running again sooner rather than later. Today, I got the good news that their hard work
paid off. As of this morning, Town & Country has re-opened!
 
These are just some of the many stories I’ve heard in the aftermath of flooding I hope we
will never see the likes of again in our lifetimes. Whether it was the nurses from the VA
hospital in Poplar Bluff who helped out at their local shelter or the students from Malden
Beta Club collecting donations for folks down in Doniphan, I am grateful to every
Missourian who helped their neighbors. As I’ve said, we are Missouri Strong and we will
work together to come back from this disaster even stronger than we were before.
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Tila Hubrecht Resigns as MO State Representative

Dexter, Missouri - MO State Representative Tila Rowland-Hubrecht is resigning from the
legislature, effective June 2.  Her resignation was planned prior to the special session
being called this week. 

The following letter was sent via email to her supporters.

Dear Friend,

I want to write you to share with you a decision I have made and to thank you for all your
support and encouragement you have given me the past three years.  This week I am
resigning as State Representative for the 151st District.  My resignation will be effective
June 2nd, that should give enough time for the work at the Special Session to be complete
but yet enough time that the Governor can call a Special Election for the district.  Please
know that until that time, June 2nd, I will continue to work hard for the people of this
district!

It has been a privilege to serve the people of the 151st District and the great state of
Missouri.  Working in our State's Capitol has been a true privilege and honor, it has
forever changed the way I will look at issues and how I see government.  I heard someone
say once that everyone should run for office and should serve in some capacity, I agree, I
have learned more than I ever knew I needed to learn.    I have been blessed to meet many
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people and make many friends and I hope we will all stay in contact!

I am returning to my nursing field and have submitted my resume with a nurse placement
company so I am not able to tell you yet where I will be working.  I will remain very
active in the healthcare field and will remain very vocal about healthcare reforms.

Again, I cannot thank you enough for all the kindness, support and encouragement you
have shown me.  I will be putting out an official press release about my resignation later
today but wanted to let you know before I did this as you have been such a great support
to me!

Sincerely,

Tila

LAST UPDATED ON MAY 22ND 2017 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v7h0/Tila-Hubrecht-Resigns-as-MO-State-Representative

Go to post

     

More from ShowMe Times:

Previous 5Get Next 5

 SUBSCRIBE TO "POLITICAL BLOGS"

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v7h0/Tila-Hubrecht-Resigns-as-MO-State-Representative
https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fv7h0%2FTila-Hubrecht-Resigns-as-MO-State-Representative
https://twitter.com/intent/tweet?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fv7h0%2FTila-Hubrecht-Resigns-as-MO-State-Representative&text=Tila+Hubrecht+Resigns+as+MO+State+Representative
https://www.linkedin.com/cws/share?url=https%3A%2F%2Fshowmetimes.com%2FBlogpost%2Fv7h0%2FTila-Hubrecht-Resigns-as-MO-State-Representative
mailto:?subject=Tila Hubrecht Resigns as MO State Representative&body=https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v7h0/Tila-Hubrecht-Resigns-as-MO-State-Representative
/blog.php?&PostId=v7h0&Single=1&Pdf=1
/blog.php?Id=uhbr&PostId=v7oh
/blog.php?Id=uhbr&PostId=v7gc
/blog_rss.php?Id=uhbr


ShowMe Gold Sponsors


